



Friday, 1st August 2025

Dear Families,

A warm welcome back to Term 3. I'd like to make a special welcome to our 37 new Mid-Year Intake Reception students and their families as they begin their schooling journey. Welcome also to other students and their families who are new to the school. We start Term 3 with 389 students.

We also welcome some new faces - Carol Martin (Reception Mid-Year Intake), Claire Adams (Year 4/5), Zoe Gidman (NIT R-4) and Caitlyn Walker (ACEO). A full list of staff can be found on the next page.

Whole School Communication with Parents/Carers

For those new to the school, communication from the school will occur via Class Dojo, School Facebook Page and Newsletters (online) as well as direct emails. Please ensure we have your correct email address in our records as we are now utilising the email component of the Education Management System (EMS)

Parents and caregivers should ensure they have access to the Class Dojo App and monitor messages to keep up to date with school events and notifications.

Term 3 looks to be exciting with lots of different activities planned. I wish all students and staff a successful and rewarding term.

Kind regards, David

Dates to Remember



Pupil Free Day Monday 4th August

Book Week Parade Thursday 28th August

District SoccerFriday 12th September

Photo Catch Up Day

Wednesday 24th September

Sport's Day

Friday 26th September

Last Day of Term
Friday 26th September

Honesty, Respect, Confidence, Resilience



Principal: David Pitt

3 Fradd Road, Angle Vale SA 5117 • Phone: (08) 8284 7222 • Fax: (08) 8284 7640

Email: dl.0255.info@schools.sa.edu.au • www.avps.sa.edu.au



Principal's Message Cont.



2025 Term 3 Staff list

Leadership team:

David Pitt - Principal

Pamela Kelly - Deputy Principal

Punu McGovern - Senior Leader

Natalie Such - Student Wellbeing Leader

Teachers

Reception - Sharon Reed in A4

Reception - April Griffiths (Mon - Thurs) and

Leanne Lister (Fri) in A6

Reception - Karlie Rossiter in A3

Reception Mid-Year Intake - Angela Laing A5

Reception Mid-Year Intake - Carol Martin A1

Year 1/2 - Stacey Lawrence in A2

Year 1/2 - Vincent Scali in G2

Year 1/2 - Sonia Ghimire in G6

Year 1/2 - Alyssa Pascoe in G7

Year 2 - Tenniel McKenzie-Campbell in G1

Year 3 - Sean Thompson Collins G4

Year 3/4 - Kate Larter - Conway in G5

Year 4/5 - Claire Adams in G3

Year 4/5 - Theano Karkafiris in M3

Year 5 - Rebekah Miell in M4

Year 5/6 - Jess Ogden in M2

Year 6 - Ashleigh Ruediger in M1

Specialist Teachers:

Tammy Bryant - Italian and Performing Arts

Keri Stone - Science and Autism Inclusion Teacher

Janika Welin - JP Science

Michael Menadue - Physical Education

Zoe Gidman - JP Humanities and Social Sciences

SSO staff:

Jess Gardner - Business Manager

Shanna Sebris - Front Office

Casey Lukich - Finance

Jane Pogas - Library

Lisa Francis - Aboriginal Community Education Officer

Caitlyn Walker - Aboriginal Community Education Officer

Karen Karklins - Intervention

Sharyn Sherin - Intervention

Jacki Bubner - Classroom support

Abiey Aguto - Classroom support

Alesha Lively - Classroom support

Brooke Cochrane - Classroom support

Chelsea Ellis - Classroom support

Nerissa Sellars - Classroom support

Emily Raymond - Classroom support

Mackenzie Pill - Classroom support

Kimberlee Malnai - Classroom support

Julie Holland - Classroom support

Shay Caitlin - Classroom support

Taryn James - Classroom support

Cooper Pugliese - Classroom support

John Crowley - Grounds person

Dear Mid-Year Families,

Welcome to Term 3! We're so excited to have your child begin their school journey with us.

We're pleased to let you know that there are **no school fees** for mid-year enrolments this year. This is thanks to a Government initiative providing a **\$200 rebate per school-aged child**.

As our standard mid-year fees are \$175 per student (half of the full-year amount), the Government rebate fully covers this cost -meaning there's nothing for you to pay.

Thank you for being part of our school community. We hope your child's first experiences at school have been both positive and welcoming.

Warm regards,

Jessica Gardner